



## **Crosshill & Govanhill Community Council**

**Date:- Monday 11<sup>th</sup> November 2019**

**Address:- Samaritan House, 151 Coplaw Street G42 7JG at 7.00pm**

**Attendees:-** Anne Marie Millar, Damian Tausney, Jennifer MacDonald, Grant McManus, Cheryl McCormick (Chair), Keith Hawley, Andy Carberry, Marion Nisbet, Councillor Belic

**Apologies:-** Councillor Hunter, Baillie Siddique

Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Minutes from previous meeting in October 2019 were read over and agreed.

- Proposed:- Andy Carberry
- 2<sup>nd</sup>:- Marion Nisbet

Year End Accounts

- Proposed:- Marion Nisbet
- 2<sup>nd</sup>:- Keith Hawley

### **Matters Arising/Action Points**

Cheryl took everyone through the previous action points outstanding

**Actions for Councillor Hunter:-** St Brides Primary School – Mhairi in discussions with Maureen McKenna as she feels there is currently enough capacity and extra classrooms are not needed.

Ongoing issues still to be updated:-

- Latest figures for Air Quality Check **Action:- Ask Mhairi for where and when these figures are taken from**
- Update on illegal snooker halls

### **Secretary Report/Mail In/Out:-**

- Social Work plan not due until Aug/Sept **Action:- continued action invited to December's meeting**

### **Planning & Licencing:-**

Keith filed late objection against extra boxes being fitted at Aikenhead Road but has had no response

Cycle Lane at Victoria Road:- **Alexander to email who Head of H&S is at GCC and Jennifer to email all 4 councillors & H & S regarding concerns raised.**

### **Treasurer Report**

Damian advised that there is £1025.71 in bank.

### **Planning & Licencing**

Nothing to report

### **Roads**

Keith received an update from Roads and we were not happy with the outcome of the email.

**Action:- Jennifer to organise inviting Sustrains, Traffic Sargent and GCC to January Meeting**

### **Secretary Report & Mail In/Out**

Keith advised nothing has come in this month

### **Councillors Reports**

#### **Mhairi Hunter**

Councillor Hunter was not able to attend the meeting so no update

#### **Soryia Siddique**

Councillor Siddique was not able to attend the meeting and sent update via email which was sent out to all members

#### **Alexander Belic**

Issue with height bar at Polmadie Depot preventing people being able to take stuff to the dump so Alex in process of getting this removed.

Carrying out work for individual cases throughout the month

### **Cleansing**

Follow up meeting arranged to go over plan with Neighbourhood & Sustainability to look at how it can work better for Govanhill

Discussion on why no representative from Neighbourhood & Sustainability at meeting and how they should be represented at every meeting.

**Action:- Alexander to find out why noone attended meeting**

### **Regeneration Group**

Discussion took place to regarding the Regeneration Group & Thriving Places.

**Action:- Alexander to invite John Quinn to attend meeting in December to discuss Thriving Place. Cheryl to continue to work on getting actionable topics being brought back to the Regeneration Group.**

### **Cross Party Group**

Next Meeting is in January and Cheryl has asked for the topic to be on cleansing.

**ACOB**

Discussions around a hustings:- Agreed that we did not have time to carry this out.

**Public**

None

**Close of Meeting and Date of Next Meeting**

Monday 9<sup>th</sup> December 2019 Held:- Samaritan House, 151 Coplaw Street G42 7JG at 7.00pm